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The fifty-sixth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.
Attendance:  Board of Directors:

Present - Sandy Bowling, Bill Bronrott, Woody Chambers, Gene Eckhardt, Jay Gingerich, Avelino Gutierrez, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Scott Morris, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rick Schweitzer, and Bob Voltmann.

Absent - Buddy Covert and Frank LaQua.
Self-introductions of government and industry representatives were made by those in attendance.

Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.
The agenda was approved. 
The minutes of the October 14, 2010, Board meeting were approved. 

Bill Bronrott and Jose Rodriguez provided the update from the Federal Motor Carriers Safety Administration.
Avelino Gutierrez appointed Bill Leonard as the interim chair of the Audit Subcommittee.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.   Bill Leonard is working with CVSA enforcement memo about the February 1, 2011, enforcement date.
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  Collections through September or October, 2010 are: 2007 - $74,388,200; 2008 - $78,188,106; 2009 - $82,835,647; 2010 - $89,133,258; and 2011 - $4,216,774.  Upcoming distributions are: 2007 - $60,000; 2008 - $92,000; and 2009 - $1,300,000.

Gene Eckhardt introduced the letter to Anne Ferro from AIPBA dated November 3, 2010, regarding the Instant Access Fee charged www.ucr.in.gov.  Sandy Bowling advised that the fees were approved as part of the Memorandum of Understanding between Indiana and the Board.  Because the letter was addressed to Anne Ferro, the UCR Board will not address the letter further at this time. See Exhibit A.

Scott Morris provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  He introduced the “Proposed Distribution Method for Registration Year 2012” document.  See Exhibit B.  The document is a starting point for further analysis and development of a method of distributing funds from the Depository.
Avelino Gutierrez advised that within the next week he will distribute the list of subcommittee members.

Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, December 2, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference.

Thursday, January 20, 2011, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference.


Thursday, March 3, 2011, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference.

The Board adjourned at 1:43 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on December 3, 2010
Terry L. Willert

Acting UCR Board Secretary
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